
 

 

Principal’s Chat 

Hi everyone,  

As mentioned previously, bookings for this term’s Student Support 

Group (SSG) meetings and next term’s Parent Teacher interviews are 

now open on uEducateUs, so make sure you log in and book your 

spot. We have allocated 15 minute slots for Parent Teacher interviews and 

40 minute slots for SSG meetings. Student Support Group (SSG) 

meetings are a requirement for all students who receive Disability 

Inclusion school funding, students in Out of Home Care or students 

who are Indigenous. On the 24
th

 June, we will employ a relief teacher 

to release teachers for the Student Support Group meetings, so 

please book in a time on this day if your child requires an SSG 

meeting. Booking an alternative date for this interview will be difficult due to 

teachers being in class. If you are having trouble booking or are unsure of 

which type of meeting you require, please phone the office. 

We have noticed an increase in the number of students regularly 

arriving late to school. Please endeavour to get your child/children to 

school in time for the 8.52am bell as this allows them time to prepare for the 

day and start the day on a positive note. If your child is late to school 

please bring them to the office rather than taking them directly to the 

classroom. This serves two purposes, letting us know that they are at 

school so that the roll can be altered and not unsettling the class who have 

already started learning for the day. 

The Winter Solstice in Australia marks the shortest day and longest night of 

the year, after which the days gradually lengthen as the Southern 

Hemisphere moves towards Spring and Summer. This Friday marks the 

Winter Solstice, and Maldon Inc. has been actively preparing for 

various events planned throughout the school holidays. Our school 

families have been invited to participate in this Friday night’s activities 

and bonfire. Those interested can gather at Maldon Train Station at 6pm. 

From there, once the train arrives at about 6:30pm, everyone will walk to 

the Maldon Museum, located near the Men’s Shed, where the bonfire will 

be held. There will be some entertainment and food available for people. 

This is not a school event and children will be in their parents/carers care 

for this event. Please see the Tarrengower Times for more information on 

the events being offered over the next three weeks. 

Next Monday we will be sending home your child’s school report. This 

term there will be two reports. A progress report will be included with 

the learning dispositions and I can achievements for literacy and 

numeracy along with student work samples. From parent/carer 

feedback last term, this term we have included a student self assessment of 

their learning dispositions. The rating scale has also changed for the 

teachers and is now based on how often the teacher observes your child 

showing this disposition (frequently, quite often, occasionally, rarely). Given 

this is a new style of reporting, we would still like further parent/carer 

feedback on ways we can improve and strengthen this work. Parents/
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THIS WEEK AT M.P.S. 
 

Wednesday 19th June 

• Hospital visit, Gr 3/4 

• School Council, 6.30pm 
 

 

Friday 21st June 
 

• Friday Fundraiser 

• Assembly 3pm, Gr 3/4 

presenting 
 

Monday 24th June 

• Semester 1 reports      

distributed 
 

 

 

UPCOMING EVENTS  
 
 

 

 

Thursday 27th June 

Class Expos, 9am-10.00am 
 

Friday 28th June 

Last day term 2, 2.30pm dismissal 
 

Monday 15th July 

First day term 3 
 

Friday 19th July 

Curriculum Day 
 

Friday 26th July 

Prep enrolments for 2025 due 
 

Tuesday 30th July 

Parent teacher interviews 

1.30pm to 5.30pm  
 

Wednesday 31st July 

Parent teacher interviews 

3.15pm to 4.30pm  
 

11th-13th September 

Grade 3/4 camp 
 

10th-11th October 

Grade 1 and 2 camp 

 

 



carers will also receive the semester report which will include general comments from your child’s 

classroom teacher, as well as from specialist teachers. Progression points will be included for a number of 

subject areas and is based on your child’s level of achievement against the Victorian Curriculum. 

When reporting to parents/carers, teachers use all the evidence and knowledge they have gained over the 

semester to place every child at a level of the Victorian Curriculum. These scores are shown in the student 

report like this: 

 

What the dots and shading mean: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

I have once again included the article ‘It’s school report time!’ written by Judith Locke, the clinical 

psychologist who visited our school earlier in the year. This is a great article to remind parents/carers of 

some ways to include your child in discussions and reading the report.  

This week, our school is emphasising the value of reflecting on our learning, aligning well with the end of the 

semester and preparing to start fresh next term. Our whole school values/behaviour focus is: I set learning 

goals and strive to be my best (Be your best). The ‘I can’ statements the children will be working towards are: 

I know my strengths and weaknesses 

I can reflect on my learning this term 

I can set learning goals and personal goals 

I can make a plan to achieve my goals 

I have included an article to help parents/carers encourage and support their child in their learning. Access the 
article here: How children learn: learning at school | Raising Children Network 
 

Take care,  

Alisa 

 

Something which may interest our families… 

It’s school report time!  

A moment to celebrate for some kids. A moment to dread for others. 

So, when that piece of paper of shows up in your inbox, mailbox or their school bag (possibly hidden for some time) 

what are some ways parents can process it all to help bring out the best in their child?  

In the younger years 

Go though it as it is written 

Don’t just focus on the ‘good’ or ‘bad’ results – but discuss every point. While you can say how proud you are, 

https://raisingchildren.net.au/school-age/school-learning/learning-ideas/learning-school-years
https://raisingchildren.net.au/school-age/school-learning/learning-ideas/learning-school-years


ideally ask them how they feel about getting an A for effort or being told they could be less chatty. This will help them 

remember to do school work for themselves, not you and will help them develop self-motivation. You could ask them 

what they could do to stop talking so much in class.  

Remember it is a moment in time 

You might want to get on social media and crow about your child’s straight As or diss the teacher for your child’s Cs, 

but keep in mind the report is not necessarily reflective of their future. Talk to the teacher about concerns, but don ’t 

be too worried. Even being a little older than or younger than others in their class can impact their results much more 

in the early years. 

In the older years 

Have them self-assess before you open it 

If your child is in late primary or high school, before they even open the report card, get them to write what they think 

will be written about their behaviour, efforts and results. In this, you get them to think about what they think they 

deserve and then compare it to their actual result. You will also get to see if they have the self-awareness to know 

what their strengths are and what they might not be doing well.  

Have them look at it before you do. 

Once your child can read, it is a good idea for them to check their report card and make comments about their 

results before you see it. It’s their work and they should be the first one to see the outcome of their efforts.  

Don’t get too emotional 

When parents respond with extreme anger or happiness over a report card, they usurp their child’s reaction. This 

encourages children to react to their parent’s emotions, much more than personally react to their efforts. Words such 

as “After all the money I spend!” or “You are so much more intelligent than this!” are particularly bad as they start 

arguments - “Well you sent me to that stupid school!”. A more useful question is “How do you feel about these 

results and comments?” which allows them to process it all and feel the emotions they need to experience to effect 

change or experience personal pride due to their efforts. 

Look at the really important things  

Pay more attention to what the teacher has said about their efforts in class than their numerical results. This is 
because effort also reflects their motivation and behaviour. In the long run, these qualities will do far better for them 
than their intelligence, so it is the category you should pay most attention to.  
 

Accept your child for who they are.  

Children are a combination of strengths and weaknesses and their academic results account for only a small 

number. If you keep telling them who they could be, you don’t accept them for who they are. Their A or C in Maths 

might mean a lot now, but it is their developing skills of resilience, self-regulation, resourcefulness, respect and 

responsibility which will impact their future much more.  

Takeaway for parents 

Some questions you can ask your child when they see their report card. 

• What are you proud of? 

• What are you disappointed by even though you tried your best? What can you say to yourself not to fixate on 
the disappointment too much? 

• Is there anything critical your teachers have said that you agree with?  

• Do you want to do anything differently next semester? What is your plan to do this? Do you need some 
coaching from teachers or me to help you do this? 

• Is there anything you are confused by and need to talk to the teacher about? Are you confident to have that 
conversation or can I help you practice? 

 

© Judith Locke 

Dr Judith Locke is a Clinical Psychologist and child wellbeing specialist who presents sessions for parents and 
teachers at schools around Australia and internationally. For more of Judith’s work, read her parenting books, The 
Bonsai Child or The Bonsai Student. You can also follow her Facebook page Confident and Capable. 

     

Reminders 
 

 

Young Leaders Friday FUNdraiser 

Please leave orders with your classroom teacher. 

Available each Friday are:  Sausage rolls $3.50 and Juice Box $1.50  

http://judithlocke.com/
https://www.bonsaichild.com/
https://www.bonsaichild.com/
https://www.facebook.com/Confident-and-Capable-120173378047188/


What’s happening in the classroom? 

Weekly awards: The following students will be receiving awards at assembly on Friday: 

P/1: Owen for always being proud of and willing to share his work (be your best) 

1/2: Mari for always offering her friends a helping hand (be kind) 

3/4: Mabel for the way she used problem solving strategies when disputes arose on the down ball court (be brave) 

5/6:  Elsa for always caring and helping our younger students (be kind) 

Art: Athena for the leadership she showed when helping Kirby in the art room 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Extra curricular catch up 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

Help us find a new before/after school care coordinator 
 

Do you enjoy working with children, supporting their growth and helping them reach their full potential? If so, 

we have a fantastic opportunity for you! 

Mt Alexander FDC is seeking a qualified Early Childhood Educator to run a Before and After School Care 

Program at Maldon Primary School. The program runs from Monday to Friday, and the role starts in term 3, 

2024.  

New educators register via Mt Alexander Family Day Care, where our leadership team provides all start-up 

and administration support.  

If you would like further information regarding fees, compliance requirements or qualifications, please don't 
hesitate to contact Analeigh (Program Facilitator) at 0431 74 5097 or Lisa Girvan (Mt Alexander FDC) at 0474 
315 849. 

 

Thank you 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



What’s happening in the community? 


